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Press Release 

Vedanta Sesa Goa Partners CISF for Facility Upgrades 

As part of its ongoing commitment to partner and support civilian agencies & to promote a 

collaborative partnership, Vedanta Sesa Goa joined hands with Central Industrial Security 

Force (CISF), Manohar International Airport, Mopa, to upgrade facilities at the Administration 

Block. The initiative has been undertaken as a mark of respect and acknowledgement for the 

effort taken by the CISF personnel in keeping vital infrastructure and the public safe.  

The facility upgrade includes the installation of climate control system in the community hall at 

the Administration Block. The best-in segment appliances will aid and assist the CISF 

personnel in optimally utilising the infrastructure & shall contribute to providing a more 

comfortable working environment. 

The installed systems were formally handed over to Mr Kamlesh Poonia, Commandant, CISF 

by Sesa Goa executives Ms. Sandhya Malik, Head Corporate Communications & Mr. Nand 

Bhatt, Chief Security Officer. 

Speaking on the occasion, Sandhya Malik, Head Corporate Communications , Sesa Goa 

stated "We are honored to support the CISF personnel, who safeguard our installations and 

keep the public safe at all times. Our partnership reflects our broader commitment to enable 

civilian authorities, specially ensuring that those who protect us are well-supported in their vital 

roles."  

Expressing his sentiments, Nand Bhatt, Chief Security Officer, Sesa Goa, said, “We are 

grateful to the CISF personnel for their commitment and for keeping us all safe. It is our 

privilege to be able to partner CISF at Manohar International Airport, Mopa and to contribute 

to the facility upgrade for the personnel. Our initiative is a mark of respect towards the 

exemplary professional capabilities of the Force. As an organisation there is a lot to learn from 

the CISF & to apply it in corporate functioning. Vedanta Sesa Goa has collaborated with 

various government organisations and entities in the domain of safety, health, education and 

security, which has been to the mutual benefit of all involved. In future too, we look forward to 

similar collaborative partnerships.” 

Expressing his gratitude to Vedanta Sesa Goa, CISF Commandant Kamlesh Poonia said, 

“On behalf of the CISF personnel stationed at Mopa Airport, I thank Vedanta Sesa Goa for 

their initiative to upgrade facilities at the Administration Block. We appreciate their continued 

collaboration and look forward to strengthening this partnership for the benefit of all” 

This initiative by Vedanta Sesa Goa is in line with its focus on recognising and taking 

inspiration from the security forces, especially their sense of duty, honor and selflessness. 


